       BERNERAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL  
COMHAIRLE COIMHEARSNACHD BHEARNARAIGH
MINUTES
14 January 2014
at
Berneray Community Hall
Present: Donald MacLean (Chair), Andrew Rodger (Vice), Fred MacLeod (Treasurer), John MacLean, Margaret Paterson, Mary McCormick, PC Liz and one member of the public.
Apologies: Cllr Neil Beaton, Cllr U Robertson, Cllr Archie Campbell, Ian Hoyle (Clerk),
	
	Description
	Responsibility
Initials

	1
	Minutes read and approved, following correction to the previous minutes item 6 (see below)
	

	2
	Concerns raised about the high speeds of some traffic passing through Berneray. Community members asked to keep a check on this and raise matter again with CC should problem continue or escalate.
	All

	3
	Request to CnES for the positioning of SLOW sign at turning into shop, as it is considered a potential accident area if traffic is not slowed in the approaches to the shop. Request to CnES Technical Services. 
	IH

	4
	Request to CnES for improvement to road/ banking at the main culvert on cemetery road / Borve Machair. Request to CnES Technical Services.
	IH

	5
	New Primary School consultation – CC to respond to CnES’s consultation response on minimising travel times to the proposed new school. Letter to Director of Education.
	AR

	6
	Rabbit posse established and marking of burrows started. Gassing to be contracted out and scheduled for mid February. Ongoing.
	AR

	7
	Defibrillator project ongoing. Contact with Skye group involved in distribution of AEDs to be made.
	MP

	8
	Assist Treasurer to be appointed to assist with bookkeeping / reporting.
	DM

	9
	Gritting process on island to be questioned/discussed with CnES
	DM / IH

	10
	Question raised about use of harbour stone off-island – response: for on island use only.
	DM 

	
	
	

	
	
	


The next meeting is on Monday 24th February 2014, 7:30pm, Berneray Community Hall.
Details:

1. Minutes of last meeting approved following correction to item 6, which should have described the donation received for the community’s stone at the harbour and its use for construction of a general access road within Rushgarry, leading to a proposed house site. It was further noted that Steve Convey, who made the donation, would gladly assist the community with architectural services as required.
2. PC Liz () discussed 60mph status of the roads through Berneray and options for slowing traffic. Request for community to monitor situation.
5. Following CnES’s response to the BCC’s request for positioning of new school at location    equidistant to all communities in N. Uist, the BCC will write to reaffirm their wish for a limited stops transport route to the school, to reduce travel times over current.
9.  Gritting would appear to occur on the island once school buses and majority of off-island workers  

     have left in the morning. Clarification of the reasoning behind this was to be sought from CnES.
